Ljubljana, 05 February 2018

Reply of the Republic of Slovenia to the questionnaire with regard to the General Assembly Resolution 68/268

In 2014 the General Assembly adopted a milestone resolution aiming to strengthen and enhance the effective functioning of the human rights treaty body system. We welcome steps taken to facilitate the preparation of national reports, including through the simplified reporting procedure. We however point out that Slovenia has not been offered this procedure in the period since the adoption of the abovementioned resolution.
Slovenia, in line with paragraph 8 of General Assembly resolution 68/268 strongly condemns all acts of intimidation and reprisals against individuals and groups for their contribution to the work of the human rights treaty bodies.

Slovenia attaches utmost importance to the nomination of highly qualified candidates to international human rights bodies, taking into account also their personal integrity and other criteria stipulated by relevant human rights treaties/instruments. Although there is no national policy adopted in this regard, Slovenia plans its candidatures well in advance and puts a special emphasis to the candidatures in the fields which are among its foreign policy priorities. Also, Slovenia strives to nominate candidates with background in civil society and academia. The procedure of candidates' nomination has been long-established and includes a call for applications, selection of the candidate on the basis of their qualifications and experience and, finally, the Government decision to officially nominate the selected candidate.

When electing treaty body experts, Slovenia takes into due account the expertise of the candidates, the equitable geographical distribution, representation of different forms of civilization and principal legal systems, gender parity and participation of experts with disabilities.
